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A WORD FROM THE EDITOR 
 

 

David Hasselhoff  

Care in Mexico 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In spite of the numerous positive results which we obtained this year at Projects Abroad Togo, 

challenges bring us to straighten us, by demonstrating more efficiency, transparency, 

pragmatism, a greater responsibility, a good dose of anticipation and creativity and the culture 

of excellence. Thanks to you all and in particular to our volunteers for your encouragement and 

your support. 

 
 

 

 
 

From Rodrigue Projects Abroad  rodrigueklu@projects-abroad.org 

Exlpore ! 
Learn… 

Help… 

mailto:rodrigueklu@projects-abroad.org


 
 
 

 
3 www.projects-abroad.net 

November 2014  Issue No.58  The Official Newsletter for Projects Abroad Togo 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Séance de discussion avec le corps enseignant du 

CEG ATTIKPA sous le thème: LA DISCIPLINE EN 

CLASSE. 

Prenant la parole, la coordinatrice des 

volontaires à Projects Abroad Togo Jenny PUYO a 

évoqué le problème que rencontrent nos volontaires 

dans les établissements scolaires en matière de 

discipline en classe et leur a proposé après la 

séance de discussion, un document sur la 

Discipline Positive. Le directeur de Projects 

Abroad Togo Kwame ADZAKPA s'inscrivant dans la 

même logique a exhorté le corps enseignant à 

essayer cette nouvelle méthode au lieu du 

châtiment corporel. 

Les volontaires Cecilie, Brayden, Elisabeth et les 

enseignants ont respectivement partagé leurs 

expériences sur ce thème. 

Les enseignants à travers leur directeur ont 

remercié cette initiative de Projects Abroad Togo 

qui encourage l’échange culturel, une des missions 

de Project Abroad et pensent que ces genres de 

rencontres doivent se multiplier dans leur collège 

et d’autres établissements scolaires. 
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  These two bright Danish volunteers, Tatiana Hansen and 

Anna Olesen , were chosen as outstanding volunteers for 

their acts of kindness towards the children of Orphanage 

COR in Togo. These young ladies personalised the 

orphanage's playground with a slide, swing-chair, two 

play horses and a balance-swing, with money they raised. 

This act of selfless giving coincided with “International 

Mandela Day”, both in date and act; the children, whose 

playing-equipment was incredibly scarce, now have the 

chance to really play, and will no longer be subject to the 

isolated rooms of the orphanage. Thank you for leaving 

behind a legacy of joy and play for all the children of 

COR. 
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Volunteers Stories 

These two bright Danish volunteers, 

Tatiana Hansen and Anna Olesen , were 

chosen as outstanding volunteers for 

their acts of kindness towards the 

children of Orphanage COR in Togo. These 

young ladies personalised the orphanage's 

playground with a slide, swing-chair, two 

play horses and a balance-swing, with 

money they raised. This act of selfless 

giving coincided with “International 

Mandela Day”, both in date and act; the 

children, whose playing-equipment was 

incredibly scarce, now have the chance to 

really play, and will no longer be 

subject to the isolated rooms of the 

orphanage. Thank you for leaving behind a 

legacy of joy and play for all the 

children of COR. 
 

 

Thank you Tatiana 
and Anna for  the 

playground 

Care Project in Togo with Tatiana 
Hansen & Anna Olesen 
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Volunteers in Action 
 

 

 

 

About our projects 

in Togo  
Volunteering in Togo with Projects Abroad. 

 

Togo is an exciting, yet unusual place to 

spend some time on a volunteer project or 

work experience placement. Our voluntary 

projects in Togo are available for anyone 

interested in volunteering in the 

developing world, including those on a gap 

year, career break or as summer work 

experience while studying. 

Volunteers can take part in  Agriculture & 

Farming, Teaching, Care, Law & Human 

Rights, Journalism, Medicine & Healthcare, 

Arts & Crafts, Sports(basketball and 

football) and Language Course projects(Ewé 

and french). 

Blessed are those who can give without 
remembering and take without forgetting. 
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La Photo du Mois 

 
La volontaire Lucie Bonnet avec les orphelins du centre COR 


